Tasmanian Regional Laboratory, Stowell Ave., Battery Pt., Tas. 7000.

XXXXXXXX Hobart.

GR: JEG

24th July, 1973.

Dr. John Phillips, Astronomy Department, BERKELEY, California, U.S.A., 94720.

Dear Dr. Phillips,

Thank you for your interesting and flattering letter of the 17th. I do not plan to be at IAU Meeting in Sydney. The events at Wheaton, Illinois were given in considerable detail in the January, 1958 issue of Proc. Inst. Radio Engineers. You may use any of this material you wish.

· Sincerely yours,

Grote Reber.